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Minutes for Charity Association AGM on 
Thursday 13th July 2023 at 10.00am
Present:
Katharine Hubbard
Helen Avraam 

Alicia Hall
Apologies 

Apologies received form Kelly Roberts, Alisha Thomas, Judith McGuinness and Shelly Allen
Treasurers update and Report
The treasurer gave the accounts to the members at the meeting and discussed varies areas with the members. It was highlighted to the members that the fund raising for Dee Banks for Life has raised £3,100, the most the charity had ever raised at an event. There was also a donation receive from the Grand Lodge for £2,500 and a cheque for £800 from Alisha Thomas’s family. 
The treasurer highlighted that the FSM voucher would no longer be coming from the charity association bank account as this was now set up with the school fund. The treasure noted that this had been a temporary measure and thanked the charity association for helping with this for our school community. 

The members were informed that the funds would now need to be audited as the charity funds were over £10,000. 

Action: The treasure to get accounts audited before the next meeting

Election of officers and Trustees
The members were informed that Kelly Roberts was stepping down as Chair of the charity association, the board we asked to nominate and nomination were received for Alicia Hall. The board voted unanimously for Alicia to be appointed as Chair of the Charity Association. 
The board discussed asking someone to be a new patron of the charity since the duchess of Westminster stepped down before the pandemic. The board agreed they would like to ask the Princess of Wales, since the school has such strong ties to the late Princess Diana. 
Action: Trustees to write to the Princess of Wales to ask if she will be the patron of our Charity. 

Bikes
The Treasurer gave the bord a list of the bikes requested by staff to purchase. The board looked over the list and discussed the needs of the pupils. 
Resolved: The board agreed to spend £3,010 on 6 bikes for the pupils.

Action: Treasure to order the bikes 
Future Fundraising
The board discussed the success of fundraising this year and how pleased the events arranged had been so well attended. It was agreed that the next fucus for the charity association would be the Christmas fair. It was agreed that this year a Santa’s grotto would be included. The board discussed how hard it can be for our parents to take their kids to see Santa and this would be a great addition. 

Dee Banks for life was also discussed and the idea of a sponsor swim for the coming year was proposed. It was agreed that this was something to look at for the spring term.

The School Lottery idea was also raised with the board, and the benefits of joining this were discussed. 

Resolved: The Christmas fair will be held on 2nd December 2023 

Action: The treasurer to look into School Lottery 

Any other Business

The board agreed that they needed to update the letterhead to ensure all trustees were named on it. 

Helen Avraam was asked to do a short update for parents to be email out

Action: Kate Hubbard to email out Helen Avraam update to parents from the charity association 
Date of the next meeting 

The next meeting will be held on Monday 18th September 2023 at 10.00am both at school and a virtual link to be sent out as well. 
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